
 

Waukesha Service Center
141 Barstow Street, Room 180 
Waukesha, Wisconsin  53188 

Telephone 262-574-2100 
FAX 262-574-2117 

 

Jim Doyle, Governor
Scott Hassett, Secretary 
Gloria L. McCutcheon, Regional Director 

Completed Sensitive Area Designation for Golden Lake 
 
Dear Golden Lake Property Owner, 
 
The Department of Natural Resources (Department) recently completed the report regarding a sensitive 
area on Golden Lake.  The Department notified you (via a direct mailing) of the proposed sensitive area 
in December 2005.  A presentation on the proposed sensitive area occurred on January 10, 2006 at the 
Town of Summit Town Hall.  The comment period extended to February 28, 2006.  This letter serves to 
notify you that the process of designating a sensitive area on Golden Lake has been completed.  
 
A number of written and verbal comments were provided to the Department by landowners.  Department 
staff conducted a follow up field visit on June 29, 2006 to 1) address comments provided by landowners 
and 2) establish the precise location of the sensitive area by the use of a GPS (global positioning) unit.  A 
map of the finalized sensitive area location is enclosed.   
 
Sensitive areas are defined in Natural Resource Code NR 107.05 (3)(i)(1) as “areas of aquatic vegetation 
identified by the department as offering critical or unique fish and wildlife habitat, including seasonal or 
lifestage requirements, or offering water quality or erosion control benefits to body of water.”   
 
The northern “Kettle”or “marsh area” of Golden Lake has been identified as a sensitive area.   
This area is important to wildlife, fisheries and water quality.  A copy of the final report is enclosed. 
 
The Department appreciates the time that many of you took to submit your comments regarding the 
sensitive area on Golden Lake.  If you have any additional questions, please contact me at 262.574.2130. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Heidi J. Bunk 
DNR Lakes Biologist 
 
Cc:   Jefferson County Resource Conservation 
 Waukesha County Zoning 
 Golden Lake Association 
 Warden Mitch Groenier 
 Dr. Jeff Thornton, SEWRPC 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Quality Natural Resources Management
Through Excellent Customer Service

www.dnr.state.wi.us
www.wisconsin.gov Printed on

Recycled
P



 


	Completed Sensitive Area Designation for Golden Lake 

